National SDC Steering Committee Conference Call Notes

February 1, 2005

Attendees:
John Blodgett, MO

Carol Rogers, IN

Barbara Ronningen, MN 

Bob Scardamalia, NY (Chair)

Jane Traynham, MD (secretary)

Dan Veroff, WI

Annette Watters, AL

Census Bureau (CLO)

Frank Ambrose

Renee Jefferson-Copeland

Barbara LaFleur

Stan Rolark

Bob LaMacchia – Geography

March Meeting in Philadelphia

The Committee expressed concern that the agenda for the Spring SDC/BIDC meeting in Philadelphia had not gone out to the network considering that only a couple of people have registered at this point and the agenda is often needed to submit with conference requests.  CLO sent the agenda through the SDC listserv following the conference call.  Additional “tweaking” may occur between now and the meeting.  The steering committee may also contact their tree states to determine who is planning to attend and to solicit volunteers for SDC presentations. Those SDCs planning to attend the conference are encouraged to register soon and to consider one of the presentation spots on the agenda.

Master Address File

Bob LaMacchia addressed questions regarding the Master Address File updates

and LUCA. Some of the highlights of the comments were that twice yearly

matches to the Postal Delivery Sequence File are being made as well as to

an engineering file (for ZIP Code corrections) from the Post Office.  The

Regional Offices are looking at addresses that do not geocode, however

budget constraints have affected some of the address updating operations.

Address updates continue as part of the special census programs.

The enhanced TIGER/Line 2004 files are now available on the Census Bureau’s

website http://www.census.gov/geo/www/tiger/index.html.  Local

jurisdictions are providing digital files files to the Census Bureau.  The

Census Bureau updates TIGER through a contractor (Harris Corporation).

These spatially enhanced files will also provide improvement in addresses

range coverage for new streets or where TIGER did not have address ranges.

 Efforts will be made to make the Local Update of Census Addresses (LUCA)

much easier for local officials than it was for Census 2000.  The 2010 LUCA

plan is under review and will not be available for the Steering Committee

meeting.

Training 

CLO is looking into some on-line training opportunities for the SDCs and will participate in trainining at the Census Bureau in February and will try to arrange for the Steering Committee to test the system.

Steering Committee Meeting

The Steering Committee will meet February 9-11 and will receive updates on Geographic Programs (LUCA, TIGER, BAS), the Redistricting Program and the American Community Survey.  The SDC Steering Committee will also have a joint session with the FSCPE Steering Committee for a group quarters discussion.  Much of the rest of the meeting will be devoted to strategic planning activities, such as the September conference planning, goals for upcoming years and training activities.

 Annual Report forms are available http://www.census.gov/sdc/www/2004annualreport.html.  The consolidated reports are to be submitted by leads only.

Next conference call March 1st.

